Minutes of the Special Farmington City Council Meeting June 23, 2014

The special meeting of the Farmington City Council scheduled for Monday June 23, 2014 was called to
order at 5:30pm by Mayor Ernie Penn. City Clerk Kelly Penn called the roll and the following Aldermen
answered to their names: Patsy Pike, Sherry Mathews, Keith Lipford, Janie Steele, Brenda Cunningham,
Bobby Morgan, Terry Yopp and Shelly Parsley. Also present were City Attorney Tennant and City
Business Manager McCarville.

Ordinance 2014-07 An Ordinance to refer to the voters of Farmington, Arkansas the question of
whether to elect aldermen for 4 year staggered terms pursuant to the Arkansas code annotated 14-
43-31

On the motion of Alderman Yopp and seconded by Alderman Lipford, the rules requiring Ordinance
2014-07 to be read 3 times were suspended and the ordinance was to be read one time by title only . It
was approved by all members present. Attorney Tennant read Ordinance 2014-07 by title only. Mayor
Penn asked shall the ordinance pass. It was approved by all members present. A motion to pass
Ordinance 2014-07 with an emergency clause was made by Alderman Morgan and second by Alderman
Lipford, it was approved by all members present.

There being no further business to come before the council and on the motion of Alderman Yopp and
seconded by Alderwoman Mathews and by the consent of all members present, the meeting adjourned
at 5:47 pm until the next regularly scheduled meeting to be held Monday July 14, 2014 at 6:00 pm, in
the City Council Chambers in City Hall, located at 354 West Main Street, Farmington, Arkansas.
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